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Roby Politi, Vice-Chairperson 
 
 

Chairman Morrow called this DPW Committee Meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. with the 
following supervisors in attendance: Archie Depo, Shaun Gillilland, Joseph Giordano, Charles 
Harrington, Michael Marnell, Noel Merrihew, James Monty, Ronald Moore, Gerald Morrow, 
Randy Preston, Thomas Scozzafava, Michael Tyler, Joe Pete Wilson and Charlie Whitson.    

Stephen McNally and Wester Miga were absent.  Ed Gardner and Roby Politi were 
previously excused.   

 
Department heads present were:  Chris Garrow, Daniel Palmer and Judy Garrison.   
 
Also present:  Jim Dougan, Dave Reckahn, Seth Celotti and Todd Hodgson. 
 
News Media present:  Pete DeMola – Sun News and Denise Raymo – Plattsburgh Press 
Republican. 
 
MORROW:  I will call the Department of Public Works to order.  Everyone stand for the pledge 
please.  Good morning everyone.  Chris come on right up.  Okay everybody’s got Chris’s report; 
it’s a pretty long one.  Do you want to start out with Highway Chris or do you want to do your 
resolutions? 
 
GARROW:  Let’s do the board first Jim’s got some explanations if we need to on some of the 
other stuff. 
 
MORROW:  Highway division – any questions for Chris on the highway?  Do you have anything 
extra to add to that, anything you didn’t get in to the report? 
 
GARROW:  No. 
 
MORROW:  We’ll do the resolutions after then.  Buildings and Grounds division – anybody have 
any questions on buildings and grounds?  Okay, what about janitors?  Health and Safety 
Codes?  Public Safety Building?  Okay engineering?  Does everybody know we have our new 
employee on our engineer?  Does everybody know Todd?  Chris would you like to introduce 
Todd?  Stand up Todd please. 
 
GARROW:  Sure.  This is Todd Hodgson our new environmental manager.  Todd you can come 
up.   
 
MORROW: Welcome aboard Todd.  Thank you and I will let Chris talk about the Cooperative 
Extension building but now we have Todd on board he’ll be looking at that too because he does 
have an engineering degree plus the water projects, the sewer projects, some roads and some 
bridges and stuff he’ll be a very big help to us on everything.   
Okay the fish hatchery.  Anybody have any questions on the fish hatchery? 
 
HARRINGTON:  When is the structure going down? 
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GARROW:  Jim has the information.  He did talk to – do you want me to have Jim come up 
now? 
 
MORROW:  Yeah Jim come on right up because we’re going to get to the resolutions in a 
minute that you have information on. 
 
DOUGAN: Charlie they were scheduled to start that this past Monday just before the snow 
storm but they pushed that off.  They actually had a week of training already scheduled for their 
people or they would be here today to start so they’re starting next Monday on that.  The snow 
delayed everything. 
 
MORROW:  Okay understandable with that snow we had.  Any other questions Charlie? 
Anybody else have anything on the fish hatchery. 
 
HARRINGTON: I did note that they have come into the modern era with the connection with the 
Internet.  They’ve come a long ways and I think that had something to do with the new 
employee so that’s going to be a good simoniac relationship there. 
 
MORROW:  Right, very true. Okay, miscellaneous anybody have any questions on the 
miscellaneous?  The fairgrounds, water, sewer, personnel, equipment?  Anybody have any 
questions on that?  Okay we’re going to hold off on the soil and water for right now.  Do you 
want to start your resolutions?  We have a few resolutions today so do you want to go with 
number one?  Go ahead Jim. 
 
DOUGAN:  Yes the first resolution is to award a purchase order to Robert Finke and Sons for 
$17,919.86, for a set of rubber tracks and track rollers for our pavers.  These will fit both our first 
line paver and our second line paver. 
 
MORROW: Moved by Mr. Depo. Do we have a second on that, by Mr. Whitson. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO PURCHASE A SET OF 
RUBBER TRACKS AND SIX TRACK ROLLERS FROM ROBERT H. FINKE AND SONS, INC. 
FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS, IN THE AMOUNT OF $17,919.86, WITH 
BUDGETED FUNDS. 
Moved by Mr. Depo, seconded by Mr. Whitson. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion on that?  All in favor, opposed – carries.  Number two. 
 
DOUGAN:  Resolutions number two and number three are regarding a couple bridges. I want to 
start design review. These are two bridges that are both about 60 years old but are in pretty 
good shape and DPW staffs feeling that we can do some rehabilitation to these two bridges 
instead of full replacement so we want to start the engineer doing that assessment, that review 
in hopes that we can rehabilitate at a much more cost effective amount so the first one is 
regarding the Hamilton Road Bridge over Putnam Creek in Crown Point.  I’m asking for a 
contract amendment with Schoder River Associates in the amount of $8600.00. 
 
MORROW: Moved by Mr. Marnell, second by Mr. Moore. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT AMENDMENT WITH SCHODER RIVER 
ASSOCIATES IN THE AMOUNT OF $8600.00, FOR ENGINEERING SERVICES AS THEY 
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RELATE TO HAMILTON ROAD BRIDGE OVER PUTNAM CREEK IN THE TOWN OF 
CROWN POINT, WITH BUDGETED FUNDS. 
Moved by Mr. Marnell, seconded by Mr. Moore. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion on that one?  If not all in favor, opposed – resolution carries.  Number 
three. 
 
DOUGAN:  Number three it’s again the same thing, this one is regarding Amy Hill Road, County 
Route 47 Bridge over Putnam Creek again in Crown Point.  It’s a contract amendment with 
Schoder Rivers in the amount of $8,600.00. 
 
MORROW:  Somebody want to move that for discussion?  Mr. Marnell, second by Mr. Moore 
and Mr. Depo. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT AMENDMENT WITH SCHODER RIVER 
ASSOCIATES IN THE AMOUNT OF $8600.00, FOR ENGINEERING SERVICES AS THEY 
RELATE TO COUNTY ROUTE 47, AMY HILL ROAD BRIDGE OVER PUTNAM CREEK IN 
THE TOWN OF CROWN POINT, WITH BUDGETED FUNDS. 
Moved by Mr. Marnell, seconded by Mr. Moore. 
 
MORROW: Jim and Chris meet with me on the Friday before our meetings here to go over all 
this stuff with me and like he just said earlier by doing a rehab on these bridges now for a 
couple hundred thousand dollars hopefully it will save like one and a half million in the future 
which is really good that you’re thinking like this.  Very proactive. 
 
DOUGAN:  I can add a little bit to that currently the State Senate and the Assembly each have 
proposals into the Governor regarding this year’s budget to increase CHIPS funding.  Even if 
the lowest of those two go through it will be an additional $250,000 in CHIPS funding.  We 
already have a pretty aggressive paving schedule set up for this year so we’re thinking that we 
can get one of these bridges maybe a good portion of two of them done with that extra CHIPS 
funding if it comes through this year. 
 
MORROW:  All in favor, opposed – resolution carries.  Number four. 
 
DOUGAN:  Number four I’m asking for a resolution to issue a permit to Crown Point for a 10K 
road race that they intend to hold on Saturday, May 27. 
 
MORROW:  Moved by Mr. Whitson, second by Mr. Marnell. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF A PERMIT TO THE TOWN OF CROWN 
POINT FOR THE USE OF COUNTY ROADWAYS FOR A 10K RACE TO BE HELD ON 
SATURDAY, MAY 27, 2017. 
Moved by Mr. Whitson, seconded by M. Marnell. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion?  If not, all in favor, opposed – carries. Number five. 
 
DOUGAN: Number five and number six are for some dump boxes that we went out to bid.  The 
low bidder for two of the three boxes was Viking Cives USA so I’m asking for a resolution 
authorizing a purchase order to Viking Cives in the amount of $23,955.00, one of those is for a 
tandem truck and the other is for a tri-axle. 
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MORROW:  Somebody want to move that? Mr. Scozzafava, second by Mr. Whitson. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO AWARD BID TO VIKING 
CIVE USA IN THE AMOUNT OF $23,955.00, FOR THE PURCHASE OF TWO NEW DUMP 
BOXES IN THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS, WITH FUNDS TO COME FROM THE 
EQUIPMENT BOND. 
Moved by Mr. Scozzafava, seconded by Mr. Whitson. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Dan is this all coming out of the capital project? 
 
PALMER:  Well yeah these were listed in the equipment bond that we talked about, yes. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Thank you. 
 
DOUGAN: Tom when we bought the new tri-axle we saved about $30,000.00, by prying the box 
and installing ourselves so $13,303.00, instead of $30,000.00, and our guys can install 
ourselves so I’m just trying to be cost effective. 
 
MORROW:  Anybody else?  If not, all in favor, opposed – carries. 
 
DOUGAN: Number six again the bids that went out of these dump boxes.  This is a stainless 
steel dump box to go on one of our 5500 series trucks.  I’m asking for an authorization to award 
a purchase order to Robert Green Truck Division in the amount of $8,811.00. 
 
MORROW: Somebody want to move that.  Mr. Depo, second Mr. Moore. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO AWARD BID TO ROBERT 
GREEN TRUCK DIVISION IN THE AMOUNT OF $8,811.00, FOR THE PURCHASE OF A 
STAINLESS STEEL DUMP BOX IN THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS, WITH FUNDS 
TO COME FROM THE EQUIPMENT BOND. 
Moved by Mr. Depo, seconded by Mr. Moore. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion?  If not, all in favor, opposed – carries. 
 
DOUGAN:  Number seven, since Hurricane Irene in 2011 we’ve been I guess, fighting with 
FEMA trying to get appropriate funds set aside for a culvert replacement on Wells Hill Road in 
the Town of Lewis.  They have written a project worksheet for a relatively small amount of 
money but we would like to move forward with doing the first hydrological study for this brook so 
I’m asking for a resolution to award a contract amendment to Schoder Rivers in the amount of 
$14,000.00.  This will be paid for through FEMA funds. 
 
MORROW:  Moved by Mr. Moore, second by Mr. Whitson. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT AMENDMENT WITH SCHODER RIVERS 
ASSOCIATES IN THE AMOUNT OF $14,000.00, FOR CONCEPTUAL ENGINEERING 
SERVICES AS THEY RELATE TO COUNTY ROUTE 12, WELLS HILL ROAD OVER 
SPRUCE MILL BROOK IN THE TOWN OF LEWIS, WITH FUNDS TO COME FROM FEMA 
REIMBURSEMENT. 
Moved by Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Whitson. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion?  If not, all in favor, opposed – carries. 
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DOUGAN: Number eight is to award a contract to Badger Engineering in the amount of 
$14,180.00 to perform an arc flash hazard assessment overcurrent protective device study at 
the public safety building with funds to come from budgeted funds.  This is Arc Flash is the 
tendency or the potential for small explosion when you quickly shut off an electrical device.  The 
public safety building has such large, electrical equipment that there is potential for a pretty 
significant explosion if not done properly. Last year Code & Safety Officer Seth Celotti had a 
number of our people trained in Arc Flash Hazards and in researching the code we found that 
NFPA is requiring this for buildings that have larger than any 400 amp switches and we have 
switches larger than 400 amps at the Public Safety Building so this is about protecting our 
employees. 
 
MORROW:  Moved by Mr. Moore, second by Mr. Marnell. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO AWARD CONTRACT TO 
BADGER ENGINEERING IN THE AMOUNT OF $14,180.00, FOR PERFORMING AN ARC 
FLASH HAZARD ASSESSMENT AND OVERCURRENT PROTECTIVE DEVICE STUDY AT 
THE PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING WITH BUDGETED FUNDS. 
Moved by Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Marnell. 
 
MORROW: Discussion?  Okay all in favor, opposed – carries. 
 
DOUGAN: Number nine is setting the dates and the locations for the 2017 Household 
Hazardous waste days.  We have three dates that are currently set aside for Essex County.  
Saturday, June 10, Saturday, July 8 and Saturday, August 26.  The locations we had last year 
were North Elba, North Hudson and at the DPW here in Lewis so I know there’s been some 
discussion about maybe some different locations so I just wanted to figure out where you would 
like those to be? 
 
MORROW:  Somebody want to move this resolution and get it on the floor and then we can talk 
about amendments.  Moved by Mr. Scozzafava seconded by Mr. Marnell and Mr. Moore. 
 
RESOLUTION SETTING THE DATES AND LOCATIONS FOR THE 2017 HOUSEHOLD 
HAZARDOUS WASTE DAYS. 
Moved by Mr. Scozzafava, seconded by Mr. Marnell and Mr. Moore. 
 
MORROW: We have it on the floor now. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Yes I mean I’d really like to give Moriah a try for one year.  I mean do the 
second highest tonnage in the county and obviously it shows you the amount of traffic we have 
in and out of that facility not only residents from Moriah but from surrounding communities.  I 
just think that it would make sense to try it there for a year. 
 
GIORDANO:  So all three of these dates, is that all three of those venues are going to serve on 
those dates or one venue per one date? 
 
DOUGAN:  One venue per one date. 
 
GIORDANO:  Okay because I was at the transfer station in Ti this week and I was asked as well 
it would be great to have at least one household hazardous waste day in Ti as well and I 
specifically said, I know that they have them in different parts of the county and most people find 
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that it is too inconvenient to travel to those places so I don’t know what the costs is associated 
with having it in one? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Moriah certainly would be closer for your residents. 
 
GIORDANO:  Yes. 
 
DOUGAN:  Prior to last year, two were held in the county one was held in North Hudson and 
one was held in North Elba that historically is what has been done and the annual cost in 2015, 
was around $44,000.00 last year when we added the third site it went up to $66,000.00 so I 
mean it gives you an idea. 
 
GIORDANO:  So $22,000.00, per date basically is that the cost for actually - 
 
PALMER:  But again that’s going to be based upon the amount of materials that they actually 
handle. 
 
GIORDANO:  So it’s not really just about having someone to oversee collection it’s about the 
disposal afterwards right? 
 
PALMER:  Right it’s actually paying for the cost of disposal and the State reimburses us at 50% 
so that $66,000.000 cost typically the State would reimburse us $33,000.00, so our cost about 
$33,000.00 anywhere from $33,000 to $40,000 for the three sites a typical year. 
 
GIORDANO:  Do we have any numbers to suggest what the population is from other towns in 
which this is offered to how many actually utilize it?  So North Hudson and how many are 
coming from the southern end of the county to utilize or drop off in those areas or even in North  
Elba? 
 
PALMER:  I don’t know the specific numbers I don’t know if you have them right now but North 
Elba clearly is quite large, Lewis turned out last year to be quite large too, North Hudson runs 
smaller typically Schroon, Minerva, Newcomb that use that. 
 
PRESTON:  Well with all due respect to my colleague from North Hudson it just would seem to 
me as if we would get a lot better attended if it were in Ticonderoga or Moriah and that I think 
we ought to try one or the other or if there is any way to do it both.  It would seem like just with 
the population only that they would have a large number and it’s better to get it at the transfer 
station than to be picking it up over the bank somewhere.  I don’t honestly know what they had 
for turn out in North Hudson? 
 
GIORDANO:  Just as a suggestion. 
 
MORROW:  Would somebody like to move an amendment to have it at one or the other 
communities?  I personally would like to leave North Hudson in there but would somebody like 
to move an amendment to add either Moriah or Ti.  You can’t move the amendment. 
 
GIORDANO:  I’m not doing it I’m just suggesting just as the interest of gathering some data 
wherever you decide to have it and I’m not opposed to having it where it is currently at in here 
I’m just suggesting in the future it would be nice to know exactly what the participation rate is in 
those locations for other municipalities so is it possible to even track somehow and find out? 
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PALMER:  Well I can tell you pretty close what the participation rate is based upon what we paid 
so in other words what we actually pay in dollars really represents how much it’s being used.  
So North Hudson is really surprising not as low as you might think.  North Hudson site was 
$17,175.00 last year, Elizabethtown- Lewis was $23,000 and North Elba was $26,000 so the 
North Hudson site is not like it’s one or two people going there it is a fairly significant amount of 
people traveling there as well. 
 
GIORDANO:  I guess I’m not asking specifically on the numbers of what’s actually being 
collected its specifically more to what residents from different towns are actually utilizing that 
location. 
 
PALMER:  We don’t track the number of people themselves because the contractor handles 
every aspect of it so he doesn’t really track the people who come through the door he 
essentially gives us a bill and says here’s the amount we collected and here’s what you have to 
pay for in getting rid of it that’s really what drives that.  You know I guess we could have people 
there to count people that come through the door but I think really the dollar represents what is 
really being collected ultimately. 
 
GIORDANO:  Okay.  I guess if that’s the case then it would be kind of nice to rotate it. 
 
PALMER: I don’t want to speak for Ron but I think the last time we had this discussion Ron was 
not opposed to having it tried someplace else. 
 
MOORE:  No I think the idea obviously was to get a location for the southern part which is 
Schroon, Newcomb, Minerva but I’m not opposed I mean wherever it’s held, if people got stuff 
hazardous materials they want to get rid of they will make the drive. 
 
GIORDANO:  Right. 
 
MOORE:  So it doesn’t matter to me one way or another where it’s held. 
 
GIORDANO: Or they will wait another year until it comes to their town. 
 
MONTY: I’m just curious now is this for household materials or can contractors come in here 
and bring in materials? 
 
DOUGAN:  It is supposed to be household. 
 
PALMER:  That is what it is defined as, household waste. 
 
MONTY:  But we really have no one there to monitor who brings what in? 
 
DOUGAN: We have one of our DPW people at these sites to help facilitate it and some people 
were turned away last year that were coming from businesses. 
 
MONTY:  Of course I’m going to be more pro-active toward Lewis, the northern part of the 
county, the eastern part I think for having it there the first time we did pretty well.  We did real 
well. 
 
MORROW:  Mr. Scozzafava would you like to move a resolution amendment? 
 



Department of Public Works 
Monday, March 20, 2017  8 

SCOZZAFAVA:  I’m not opposed to the current sites that we have.  I know a lot of people from 
Moriah go over to North Hudson when they have it but I just think we should try it for a year and 
see how it works out. 
 
MORROW:  Would you like to move an amendment to add Moriah?   
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Yes but I can’t move an amendment. 
 
MORROW:  Oh you’re not on the committee. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: No I moved the original resolution. 
 
MORROW:  No you can still move an amendment to the original resolution just because you 
moved the original resolution you can move an amendment. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I was going to and you told me you couldn’t. 
 
MORROW: I didn’t say you couldn’t.  Okay, Mr. Scozzafava would you like to move an 
amendment to add Moriah? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I would. 
 
MORROW:  And Mr. Moore seconded it I’m pretty sure. 
 
MOORE:  And I had a concern.  Is there any particular requirements for the site?  It seems to 
me when we first did this where this material was being collected you had to have, I mean it 
couldn’t be just on dirt is that correct?  I mean do you have to have some sort of cement or 
asphalt for the potential spilling of this stuff? 
 
DOUGAN: I think it was more about the delivery, the unloading of the boxes and stuff that is a 
hard surface so it doesn’t get stuck in mud or field or anything like that.  That’s the only 
requirement that I’ve known of. 
 
MOORE: I just don’t want to get hung up further downstream. 
 
DOUGAN:  Other than the North Elba site for example Lewis we set that up at the DPW to keep 
it – Moriah for example on a Saturday I don’t think you want to set it up at your transfer station 
right now I think you want to set it up across the road at the highway department because you’re 
already busy enough there and it is planned to be held on Saturday so we definitely should 
consider that when we are talking these locations. 
 
PRESTON:  Not that I want to speak for Mr. Politi but I personally have gone to the one in North 
Elba.  They have it at their garage and their recycling person for North Elba does chart who’s 
bringing it in and she’s making sure attempting to make sure that it is household and no 
contractors, no commercial I actually saw somebody with a pick up that you know had a 
commercial business and they were questioning them so I would think it would behoove us to 
attempt to track it I mean how many are using it at least because I know North Elba was really 
busy the day I went but I think we should because it would seem like boy, Ti or Moriah you 
know, what we’re really looking to accomplish here is getting the volume picked up instead of it 
thrown over a bank somewhere so anyways I think we should just try to figure a way out with 
each town to track how many people are actually utilizing it. 
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PALMER:  So here’s the deal because the reimbursement process takes a while in other words 
once these things are done the county has to pay the bill up front so we always budget the 
whole $66,000.00 and then we wait for the reimbursement from the State so if you want to add 
a fourth site what I suspect will happen is that we will exceed the $66,000.00, so we may have 
to come out of contingent for that in order to pay the upfront bill your overall costs in the end 
when we get the actual reimbursement from the State will be less than the sixty-six but the 
upfront money is going to be more so you can add the fourth site just understand when I come 
back here to pay the bill I’m going to have to ask you to bring some money out of contingent to 
cover that additional cost.  It will eventually be reimbursed. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I think Joe had a good idea actually if we, because if we’re talking household I 
mean you have the option to get rid of it at any of the three sites we choose but maybe try a 
rotation around the county I mean in that way everybody will get a shot at it eventually but most 
household hazardous waste you can hold onto if you’ve got to wait a year but I think that may 
work doing a rotation thing. 
 
PALMER: Sure no, I think that’s what we are attempting to do here.  That’s kind of what I had in 
mind when I did the budget it sounds like we’re expanding rather than rotating but that’s okay. 
 
GIORDANO:  Do we want to expand it to one more town this year? 
 
PALMER: I think you can.  You know I think it’s worth seeing whether it makes a difference and 
ultimately you’ll know whether that makes a difference when, if we don’t really pay anymore 
then the fourth site really didn’t change the amount we collected. 
 
MARNELL:  I didn’t see, what do they do drop a container? 
 
PALMER: They drop boxes, all kinds of boxes and barrels depending on what it is. They have a 
whole system set up where they know, they identify everything coming in and they put it in 
containers. 
 
MARNELL:  They have a person on site? 
 
PALMER:  Oh they have a group of them on site. 
 
MARNELL: Oh, they do? 
 
PALMER:  Yes. 
 
WILSON:  Just a thought on measuring the impact if we still used the dollar value you wouldn’t 
have to track how many visitors and see if having a fourth site increases the overall dollar or is it 
just pulling away from – 
 
PALMER:  Right you’re changing who is going where. 
 
WILSON:  Is it staying flat or are we actually reaching more people? 
 
PALMER:  And I don’t think you will ever know that until you run the four sites. 
 
MONTY:  You will find out where it is being taken from pretty easily. 
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GIORDANO:  When I went to the New York Association of Counties meeting down in Albany I 
sat on recycling, that paint recycling thing and I just listened to the presenters describe how 
much people have in their basements that they don’t get rid of so it’s a test obviously to people 
using it so no doubt that the dollar value speaks to the fact that people are just getting rid of 
their stuff and the only question I have and I’m not looking to make this a major project but just if 
you had a signup sheet, not signup sheet but just a sheet that said you know, you don’t even 
have to put a name just, what town did you come from?  Just to see the efficacy of whether this 
location is serving that population only, that town or neighboring towns because if it turns out 
that it’s just that town then maybe it gives the board a consideration to think about how to make 
it more effective for other towns that might want to utilize this service.  So I’m not trying to make 
it any more cumbersome to anyone else just a simple, I came from Ti, I came from Crown Point, 
if it’s in North Hudson or wherever to drop off the stuff, that’s all because the dollar speaks to 
something but so doesn’t location. 
 
DOUGAN:  If this board is requesting us to request another date we can request one I can’t 
guarantee one right now we’ll have to reach out to the vendor. We actually got these three dates 
committed to the county a couple of months ago just tentatively because that vendor fills up 
fairly quickly. 
 
PALMER:  Let’s leave it at this.  We’re going to attempt to get the fourth site, if and fact we’re 
unable to we’ll substitute Moriah for North Hudson if the vendor says, I can’t do four sites, I can’t 
do four dates because they fill out I mean they have a huge amount of dates. 
 
MORROW:  Okay can I have a vote on the amendment to the resolution.  All in favor, opposed 
– carries.  Now the original resolution as amended, all in favor, opposed – resolution carried as 
amended.  Thank you. 
 
MONTY:  Those three dates do we know where the locations are going to be then for those 
three dates?  We have June 10th is that going to be North Elba? 
 
GARROW:  I assume that North Elba will be June 10th, July 8th will probably be Moriah and 
DPW will be on the 26th that’s what I assume right now because that’s the way it worked last 
year. 
 
MONTY: Okay thank you. 
 
DOUGAN:  We’ll get those locations cleaned up and when the full board meets we’ll have it 
listed. I will try and have an answer on the fourth one by the time the full board meets also. 
 
MONTY:  Thank you. 
 
GIORDANO:  Are they collecting paint? 
 
PALMER: Oh sure they are collecting paint.  Yes, they collect a lot of stuff they really do. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  It’s my understanding, I hope I’m right and not that we do it Moriah but if you 
have dried paint, if the paint is dried in the can you put the lid on it you can throw that into the 
compactor correct? 
 
PALMER:  That’s correct. 
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SCOZZAFAVA:  Yeah, so I mean we make a point – 
 
PALMER:  Technically what you’re supposed to do if you bring it to our stations you’re 
supposed to open the can, empty it on a newspaper and then the empty can with the cover off 
goes into the metal. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Right I’m talking I mean, if it’s dried paint and you open the can and nothing 
comes out it’s all dried in there then we – 
 
PALMER:  I’m not sure how that plays out. 
 
MORROW: Well, since you brought it up I wasn’t going to admit to this but that’s what we do in 
Chesterfield.  It’s got to be dry so the person can open the lid like Dan just said and make sure 
it’s dry and you can’t dump it out. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I’m not saying we actually do it, it’s my understanding that you can. 
 
MORROW:  Thanks Tom. Anybody else?  Okay, number ten. 
 
DOUGAN:  Number ten, I’m asking for a budget amendment to increase revenues and 
appropriations in the amount of $229,335.00, this is insurance proceeds for the replacement of 
that DPW plow truck that we had an incident with on October 27, on the Lincoln Pond Road.  It 
took quite a while for our insurance company to figure out whether the truck was totaled or not 
but they did total it so I’m looking for a budget amendment to accept those funds. 
 
MORROW:  Moved by Mr. Marnell, second by Mr. Scozzafava and Mr. Moore. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A BUDGET AMENDMENT INCREASING REVENUES AND 
APPROPRIATIOINS IN THE AMOUNT OF $229,335.00,  IN THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC 
WORKS, INSURANCE RECOVERY. 
Moved by Mr. Marnell, seconded by Mr. Scozzafava and Mr. Moore. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Is that the amount we’re being reimbursed also the $229,335.00? 
 
DOUGAN:  That’s the amount we’re being reimbursed. 
 
PALMER:  Yes, that’s the amount we’re getting. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Good. 
 
MORROW:  Anybody else?  If not, all in favor, opposed – carries. 
 
DOUGAN:  Number eleven and number twelve are to purchase the cab and chassis and the 
plow equipment to replace that truck so number eleven to award a purchase order to New York 
Truck Equipment in the amount of $127,357.00 for a new, 2018 Western Star 4700. 
 
MORROW:  Somebody want to move that? Mr. Marnell, second Mr. Moore. 
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RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO PURCHASE FROM NEW 
YORK TRUCK EQUIPMENT A 2018 WESTERN STAR 4700 TANDEM AXEL CAB AND 
CHASSIS TRUCK IN THE AMOUNT OF $127,357.00, FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC 
WORKS, FROM BUDGETED FUNDS. 
Moved by Mr. Marnell, seconded by Mr. Moore. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion?  If not, all in favor, opposed – carries. 
 
DOUGAN: Number twelve is for the dump box, plow, sander and controls to go on that truck.  
It’s a purchase order to Henderson Truck equipment in the amount of $85,946.00. 
 
MORROW:  Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Whitson and Mr. Depo 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO PURCHASE FROM 
HENDERSON TRUCK EQUIPMENT A TANDEM DUMP BOX, PLOW, SANDER ASSEMBLY 
AND CONTROLS IN THE AMOUNT OF $85,946.00, FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC 
WORKS, FROM BUDGETED FUNDS. 
Moved by Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Whitson and Mr. Depo. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: I’m assuming that you guys are putting the box on yourselves? 
 
DOUGAN: No Henderson. The entire package is being put on by them so any components. 
 
PALMER:  It’s a new truck. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Okay that’s what I thought. 
 
DOUGAN:  Keep a warranty that way. 
 
MARNELL:  I just wondered we jumped from Viking to Henderson? 
 
DOUGAN: They are all bid. 
 
MARNELL:  We’ve got most of their fleet now? 
 
DOUGAN:  Yeah we’re not too concerned with parts or standardization on this, this is all 
standard stuff. 
 
MORROW:  Any other discussion? 
 
PRESTON: Well what stuck out to me was is the total price of that brand new truck is 
$213,303.00 that is significantly less than what we have paid in the past, significantly. 
 
MORROW:  They discussed that with me on Friday and they are much lower prices. 
 
PRESTON:  Yes, that’s what stood out to me. Thank you. 
 
MORROW:  Any other discussion? All in favor, opposed – carries. 
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DOUGAN:  Number thirteen, this is regarding a Federal Aid funded project.  I’m asking for a 
resolution authorizing a contract with Greenman Pederson Inc. in the amount not to exceed 
$116,400 for engineering design services regarding the Shore Airport Road improvements first 
phase. 
MORROW: Do we have a motion on that?  Mr. Moore, second by Mr. Scozzafava. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO AWARD A CONTRACT WITH 
GREENMAN PEDERSON INC. FOR ENGINEERING DESIGN SERVICES PHASE ONE, ON 
THE SHORE AIRPORT ROAD IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $116,400.00,  FROM 
BUDGETED FUNDS; AND FURTHER AUTHORIZNG THE COUNTY CHAIRMAN OR 
COUNTY MANAGER TO EXECUTE SAID CONTRACT. 
Moved by Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Scozzafava 
 
MORROW: Discussion?  If not, all in favor, opposed – carries. 
 
DOUGAN:  Number fourteen is regarding our proposed new nutrition building this says I’d like to 
go out to bid for kitchen equipment.  I’d like to go out to bid for all of our contracts so I’m looking 
for authorization for our purchasing agent to go out to bid for kitchen equipment, site work, 
foundations, general construction, electric, plumbing, and heating all at separate contracts. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO GO OUT TO BID FOR 
KITCHEN EQUIPMENT, SITE WORK, FOUNDATION, GENERAL CONSTRUCTION, 
ELECTRIC, PLUMBING AND HEATING AS IT RELATES TO THE NUTRITION BUILDING. 
Moved by Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Marnell. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion?  If not, all in favor, opposed – carries. 
 
DOUGAN:  Number fifteen is a resolution authorizing a contract amendment with Dente 
Engineering for the nutrition building in an amount not to exceed $7,322.50 for geotechnical 
engineering for that building. 
 
MORROW:  Somebody want to move that for discussion? Mr. Moore, second by Mr. Whitson. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT AMENDMENT WITH DENTE ENGINEERING IN 
AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $7,322.50, FOR GEOTECHNICAL ENGINEERING 
SERVICES ASSOCIATED WITH THE PROPOSED NUTRITION BUILDING, WITH 
BUDGETED FUNDS.  
Moved Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Whitson. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  That was not part of the original RFP’s that we did? 
 
DOUGAN:  No we excluded that. Dente is under term contract with us. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Okay. 
 
MARNELL:  Has that already been bid or is that just an estimate? 
 
PALMER:  No they are under term contracts so all we have to do it ask for prices. 
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MARNELL: That the actual price? 
 
PALMER:  That’s the actual price. 
 
DOUGAN:  That’s the not to exceed price. They have an hourly rate schedule that we follow and 
I try to keep it less than that each time. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  What’s the fifty cents for?  I get a kick out of it.  Some of these bids I mean how 
they come up with these numbers? 
 
MORROW:  Any other discussion? If not, all in favor, opposed – carries.  Number sixteen got 
added on there.  Resolution to allow Ragnar Relay on the county roads and at the fairground 
also. 
 
DOUGAN:  Yes, Ragnar is going to run their relay again on September 22 and 23 so they are 
asking for use of county roads and use of the fairgrounds as a rest area site again. 
 
MORROW:  Somebody want to move that Mr. Moore, second Mr. Marnell and Mr. Whitson. 
 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING RAGNAR EVENTS TO RENT THE ESSEX COUNTY 
FAIRGROUNDS AND THE ESSEX COUNTY GOVERNMENT CENTER PARKING LOT AS 
STAGING AREAS FOR THE RAGNAR RELAY ON SEPTEMBER 22ND AND 23RD, 2017. 
Moved by Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Marnell and Mr. Whitson. 
 
MORROW:  Discussion?  We’ll make sure they pick up at the fairgrounds too I remember that 
was discussed from last year that they pick up when they are done.  If not, all in favor, opposed 
– carried.  Anything else Jim? 
 
DOUGAN:  That’s enough for today. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Are we going to talk about solid waste at all today?  I don’t see it on here.  I 
mean I know we did on the hazardous waste. 
 
DOUGAN: What’s your question Tom? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Well I had some discussions with Dan a couple weeks ago in regards to the 
Moriah transfer station and the need for scales not full blown compact truck scales and so on 
but at least for pickups and cars because the amount of volume that we’re doing there and the 
amount of traffic that we have coming in and I understand Crown Point, I haven’t had a chance 
to talk to Mr. Harrington just briefly about Crown Point but I don’t know what their plans are at 
this time but I’m certain- what are you half a day a week now Mr. Harrington? 
 
HARRINGTON:  Day and a half. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Day and a half so I know we’re going to be getting more traffic than we already 
are from that area so but when you look at our tonnage and you guys see what our tonnage is I 
mean we should have scales there there’s no question about it.  
 
MORROW:  Would you like to talk that over and get a price on it and bring it back to ways and 
means? 
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SCOZZAFAVA:  Yeah that’s fine we really need to start looking into that. 
 
DOUGAN:  We’ll definitely look into it.  We should talk equipment at solid waste as it is I mean 
most of the equipment there there’s an awful lot of stuff from 1998, we’ve got eleven of those 
enclosed, aluminum compactor trailers that we had one just recently looked at we’re trying to 
see what the bill on that one is. I’ll be bringing that bill to you. We couldn’t assess it without 
taking someone that specifically works on walk in floors so I will be bringing that to you soon.  
We’ll have to make some tough decisions if we are going to try and repair some of those that 
are from 1998 or are we going to start buying new. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I mean we also, we just barely break even on C&D and on C&D with no scales 
we have to guestimate and I can tell you this for a fact it’s not just Moriah contractors using that 
site for C&D they’re from Ticonderoga, they’re from Crown Point, we get them out of Westport, 
we get them from all over.  My town board, we’ve had some discussion with the highway 
superintendent limiting C&D because we don’t have to collect C&D, to Town of Moriah residents 
only.  We don’t want to do that because that’s going to cause a huge inconvenience for 
neighboring communities where contractors use it but the point is we do a lot of traffic there and 
we need some scales. 
 
DOUGAN:  We’ll look into pricing. 
 
MORROW:  Okay.  We did talk about the Cooperative Extension Building on Friday when we 
met in my office and we talked about rehabbing the building on the outside so it looks a little bit 
better but also Jim had some good idears and Chris did too about outside when the spring 
comes so would you like to add into that? 
 
DOUGAN:  We did apply last year through the help of Mike Mascarenas’s office for a grant to do 
a structural assessment of that building.  We discussed before you put a lot of money into that 
we really ought to know what the foundation is. We were unsuccessful in receiving that grant 
however in talking to that same agency they have given us some tips on how to make it better 
and we are applying again in the meantime once better weather gets here our forces are going 
to go out excavate around the four sides of that building and spot locations and our new PE is 
going to take a look at those foundations see if they’re frost protected, if they’re down to that 
depth. We are also going to see if we can work with ANCA or maybe Alan Hipps in our Housing 
Program and use a thermodynamic camera to see if we can find rebar in those foundations that 
will show up on one of those cameras.  If those footings are not frost protected and there is no 
rebar in it I think that answers our question about whether we want to spend significant money 
building off of the top of that or not.  We did put money in the budget for roofing and siding.  We 
requested money that was removed so my hands are tied a little bit on that building. I think I 
suggested once before we come up with a plan what you are going to house there long term 
before we spend lots of money on it but that’s your decision not mine. 
 
GILLILLAND:  As the fairgrounds committee the Chairman has asked me to lead that future of 
the building process which I will be bringing up at 11:30 at the fairgrounds meeting but I will also 
be passing out there copies of the 2005 and 2007 I think architectural studies I got from CCE 
and take a look at that and the latest we have as well for all the members of the Ag committee. 
 
MARNELL:  How long has that building been there?  1900’s?  1800’s? 
 
MORROW:  Probably early 1900’s. 
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MARNELL:  Well we know there’s not going to be steel in there anywhere near today’s 
standards, right? 
 
MORROW: If any. 
 
MARNELL:  If any.  There will be a lot of stone and a lot of mortar.  We know we can’t replace 
that building so we’ve got to make do with what we got and keep it up to the best of our ability 
but I can guarantee you, if you do any thermal research of the foundation you may find a little bit 
of iron but more than likely nothing. 
 
MORROW:  I think we have to do our due diligence and do that and then after and then once 
we got our PE on then find out what it is going to take to bring that up so we can continue, if 
anything. 
 
MARNELL:  We get to digging in it too far then we’ll find out the building is condemned then 
where will we be? 
 
MORROW:  Those are the things you have to look at.  Hopefully it’s not.  Do you have anything 
extra?  Anybody else have anything for Jim or Chris?  Okay, thank you very much. 
 

*************************** 
 
 The next item on the agenda was the Soil and Water Department with Dave Reckahn 
reporting as follows: 
 
RECKAHN:  I did submit a report.  I don’t know if there is any questions on that report? 
 
MORROW:  Did everybody get the report.  While you’re reading it Dave you have anything that 
wasn’t on the report? 
 
RECKAHN:  There was several towns that will be working with Laura, there was some 
discussions there about the urban forestry and several towns are going to be working on the 
application, she did get that submitted so as soon as we hear something on that we’ll let you 
know. 
I do have an announcement one of our landowners in the Town of Essex was approved for, I 
don’t think we got the formal notice but it’s one of the few grants you’re going to hear of that 
they actually had more money than applications so it was hard not be funded so it looks like 
there is a landowner in Essex that will be getting funding for that.  It’s for a farm that’s going to 
be putting on fruit trees and nut trees and it’s going to provide for irrigation for those trees as 
part of the grant to try and hold water into the landscape. 
The other thing that I discussed I think the last time real quickly, just to update you I know this is 
more Cooperative Extension’s been working on it through economic development committee but 
just as an update we did put together an Ag and Farmland Protection Board Meeting for April 6. 
That means that if they approve the additions and deletions from the Ag District at that meeting, 
your meeting for economic development can move forward from there and I believe all we have 
to do is schedule a public hearing to go through that.  I have been in discussion with John 
Brennan from New York State and he is very interested to make sure that we know that, I know 
we’re waiting right now to the changes of the Ag District that are currently there from Real 
Property but they still want to make sure, until the public hearing is done we will still accept 
changes to the Ag District anybody that wants to be added on and that will be the discussion 
when we go to the Farmland Protection Board so hopefully that’s moving forward.  It should be 
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done fairly soon and sometime in May and June we should have a complete up to date Ag 
District. 
 
MORROW:  Do you have a question? 
 
MONTY: Just a couple Dave on your report.  One, what was your results of your meeting with 
Fish and Wildlife on the Derby Brook project? 
 
RECKAHN:  It looks like they are very interested in removing the dam that’s next to Stowersville 
Road, right next to the little store. They are very interested in that they are going to put that on. 
The other one that they are very interested in for anybody that knows in the Ausable Watershed 
there’s also some discussion, there is going to be a meeting to try to get funding to try and 
remove the Quarry Dam.  So those are high on their list and I’m meeting again with Fish and 
Wildlife on April 5 and we’ll discuss that a little further but it’s probably not going, it’s going to be 
put into their budget for next year we’ll probably have money to remove it for 2018. 
 
MONTY:  And my last question is on the Roscoe Road, those culverts have we heard anything 
at all? 
 
RECKAHN: I still have not.  I will try to touch base with them but no, I submitted additional work.  
Did they work through the snow runoff that we had? 
 
MONTY:  You know what when we went in last year and took that island out that helped 
tremendously but still they need to replace it. 
 
RECKAHN:  Still needs to be replaced.  No I haven’t heard and I will try to update them and I’ll 
send you word on that. 
 
MONTY:  Thanks Dave.  Thank you. 
 
MORROW:  Anybody else before Dave continues?  Anybody else have questions on his report? 
 
RECKAHN: The last thing quickly was we did get some new information last week I took three 
of my staff to our water quality training in Syracuse.  Luckily we were able to get there before 
the storm and we were able to make it through the storm but we had a few of our classes 
cancelled because a few of our instructors were not able to make it.  One was actually stranded 
in Bermuda which was horrible for him but along with that we will be replacing our technician 
that we lost so we will be up to full speed here pretty soon in the next month and actually we 
have added the person in January so we will hopefully be up to a full staff of five. 
 
MORROW:  Anything for forestry update or anything? 
 
RECKAHN:  Both timber sales are done so as soon as the snow is gone we’ll be reviewing 
them, making sure what else the contractor has to be done so our timber sale in Lewis was 
complete, our timber sale in Westport was complete so both of those will be wrapped up and 
Laura is already out working on the, we’ll be updating the forestry plan for both the Town of 
Westport property and for the county properties because we do have 2200 acres that won’t be 
done next week but certainly over the next couple of years we will be getting a full update on 
that county forestry management plan. 
 
MORROW:  Okay thank you very much.  Anything else to come before the DPW?  If not, we are 
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adjourned. 
 
 As there was no further discussion to come before this Department of Public Works 
committee it was adjourned at 10:20 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Judy Garrison, Clerk 
Board of Supervisors 


